
Coastal Quilter's Guild
Board Meeting Minutes
March 15, 2000

(Attendees: Ranell Hansen, Diane Eardley, Betty Kelley, Harlene Bailey, Jane Harrah, Joann
Conklin, Claire Fouquet, Gail Tinsley, Isabel Downs, Beth Jones, Susan West, Judy Stanton,
Joyce Ball, Ingrid Engmeyer, Martha Adams, Suzy Carter and Michelle Peerson)

I. Minutes of the last meeting approved. First by Hartene Bailey, second by Judy Stanton
II. Committee Reports

A. Programs - Betty Kelley reported on Roberta Horton. We will cancel Goleta room for
the month of May

B. Community Quilts - Suzy Carter discussed the concerns of the low attendance at the
workshops. The workshops are announced three weeks prior to the newsletter
coming out. Many members prefer to work at home. New labels donated - and they
will be "tested".

C. Retreat - contract completed and deposit made. Sign up sheet circulated
D. Satellite Group - Beth Jones said 1/12 have reported.
E. Quilt Show Meeting - last meeting had 8 attendees. Need a sign in person. There

will be three categories, members can submit a minimum of one entry in each of the
three categories - Quilts/Wearable Art/Dolls. Next meeting 4/24 at Samarkand.
Volunteers will be listed in the newsletter. They will have a job fair at the May
meeting

III. Old Business
A. Blue bag quilt rack - Ranell will contact Ellen Richardson
B. Group of the Month for April will be community quilts, May is multigenerational quilts,

June will be Toni Smith display and charm exchange
C. Program for May will be sewing techniques. Some of the exhibitors will be Norah Mc

Meeking, Kathy Pierce, Bernina, Liz Harper & Lennie Adams, Kristin Otte
D. Chair monitor - new person is Rob, we will reserve seats for the speaker and VIP's
E. Guest speaker Roberta Horton needs hosts during her visit
F. Scholarship - SBCC forms packet reviewed - category chosen will be related to fiber

arts.
G. Education program for Sesquicentennial - we have 9 volunteers - Norah Mc

Meeking will have a table at the May meeting
H. I Monainari - Marlene Pearson will chair, we will do a traditional quilt, 8x12 (fee was

$350). There will be volunteers to help us
I. New member tea - Ingrid Engmeyer reported that it will be at the May meeting in the

patio and will start at 6pm. Each board member will contribute 2 fat quarters
J. Newsletter - deadline is the 4th Monday of each montp

. ? K. Charm Exchange is organized by Joyce 1-i8frMl. t.3~1,
L. Meeting agenda for the general meeting to remain the same
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